KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

Actuarial Analysis

HB 422/GA

February 6, 1998
Mr. Gilmore Dutton

Legislative Research Commission

Capitol Annex

Frankfort, KY  40601

RE:
HB 422/HCS

Dear Gilmore:


House Bill 422/HCS contains the essentially the same as the original bill which had an actuarial analysis as 98 BR 1283.


The original analysis showed no cost.  The committee substitute limits the group eligible to purchase service under the provision to current contributing members of the Kentucky Retirement Systems.  


Since this revision does not change the basic provision, but simply limits the size of the group to which it applies, there would be no change in the actuarial impact.

Sincerely,

Pamala S. Johnson

General Manager

HB 422

KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

98 RS BR 1283 ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS
I. PROPOSED REVISION
KRS 61.552(24) would be added to allow, on or after August 1, 1998, any employee participating in one of the state-administered retirement systems who has at least 240 months of service credit to purchase a combined maximum total of 5 years of retirement service credit which is not otherwise purchasable under any of the provisions of KRS 16.510 to 16.652, KRS 61.510 to 61.705, and KRS 78.510 to 78.852.  The purchase price for this service credit shall be based on the full actuarial cost as determined by the system.  Payment may be made by lump sum or by increments.  The payment shall not be picked up by the employer as described in KRS 16.545(4), KRS 61.560(4), KRS 78.610(4) and shall be considered accumulated contributions of the member.

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
Retirement Benefits  - Since the member will pay the full actuarial cost of the extra service credit, there should be no cost impact to the retirement fund.

Insurance Fund  - There is no cost impact since eligible members will already have accrued 20 years of service credit and be entitled to 100% medical benefits.  To the extent that purchase of this additional service allows a member to retire at an earlier age, this would result in an increase in the payouts from the insurance fund.  But this impact would be expected to be insignificant, and would only show up over several years in retirement age experience.

III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

None expected.

IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same actuarial assumptions and methods as used in the June 30, 1997 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated.  This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.

Stephen A. Gagel, F.S.A.
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